City of White House
Parks, Recreation & Cultural Arts
Leisure Services Board Meeting
July 2nd, 2019

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Chairman Fran Hutson.  Present were Mark Smith, Fran Hutson, Maureen Boling, Denis Godek, Jim Varellie, Jerry Herman, Kevin Whittaker, Josh Atkins, Dustin Beck and Linda Brooks.

2. A motion was made by Mark and seconded by Jim to adopt the agenda. Vote all in favor/ none opposed.

3. Mark made a motion to approve the May 2, 2019 minutes and Jim seconded the motion. Vote all in favor / none opposed.

4. The Director’s Report was given by Kevin. The summer has been rather eventful so far  and is expected to get busier over the next several weeks. The Americana Celebration and 3v3 Soccer Tournament are on the same day, July 13th, which will stretch our resources to the max. Our fall sports are getting ready to start which will make the guys even busier.

There have been a few issues with the Splash Pad this summer after having virtually none last year. We shut the Pad down one day to do some maintenance on it in hopes of it operating a little better throughout the rest of the season. We got a new surface put down on the splash pad and it looks great. It should last us a few years before it has to be done again.

The big event this summer was the first performance at our new “Fran Hutson amphitheater” on May 30th and was a huge success. Fran Hutson herself was a part of the very first performance. Jeff Allen performed after that as part of the “Music Under the Stars” summer concert series that the Chamber of Commerce is putting on. There will be performances each month throughout the summer. We are very excited about the possibilities for our amphitheater and hope to keep filling the calendar throughout this year and in the future.



An update on some current and upcoming projects we have going on listed below:

On the paving projects, work was started on the cemetery but never finished and now that we are in a new budget year, we will have to hold off on it until we get a new PO issued which will require a budget amendment since we are in a new budget year. It will likely be September before we can have them come back and then when they can come. As for the Greenway, they never started on that either. We have decided to bid that project out in this budget year and see if we can find a company that is better suited for doing this kind of project. We aren’t sure which part of the Greenway will get done or how far we will get but we are working on it.

In May we added some concrete to the inside of the new pavilion at Northwoods Park and added a concrete sidewalk from the walking path to the pavilion. We also added some tables and trash cans recently so now we just need to dress up the area and finish the project completely.

We have completed installing the new bench at the cemetery columbarium and added some pea gravel around it. We are very pleased with the way that area has turned out.

An update on the maintenance building addition: We received a schedule from the architects and it is looking like we might be able to go out for bid on that project as early as next month if that is what the CIP project schedule allows, which might work out pretty well for us because they could be starting construction towards the end of the year when it isn’t as busy.

We received our final reimbursement from the state last month on the LPRF Grant, so we are now officially done with that project.

The Museum/Visitor Center attendance was reported for May.

Maureen made a motion to approve this report and Denis seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

The Recreation Superintendant report was given by Josh. The 19th Annual Independence	
5K was on Saturday June 29th on the Greenway with 98 participants. This year’s overall winner was Jacob Schwab (Goodlettsville, TN). He finished the race in 17 minutes and 38 seconds. We had eight sponsors for the race this year.

We are wrapping up sign-ups for Fall Ball as last minute registrations are coming in. It looks like fall softball will not make again this year.  Practices are scheduled to begin July 20th. 

The deadline for Girl’s Fall Volleyball registration is July 8th.

Men’s Open League Spring Softball season wrapped up on June 25th. We had five teams that participated this season. Fall sign-ups started June 24th. This Fall,  we will be also offering Adult Co-Ed Softball. Registration will end in August.

Summer Youth Basketball camp was held June 17-20 with 10 participants. The instructor was Malcolm Montgomery (Performance Excellence Trainer at CCS). There was a discussion on how we could increase the number of attendees. A suggestion was to try to partner with a school that offers a summer basketball camp.

The Tapilali Cooks Summer Youth Cooking Camp was offered again this year with instructor Lynn Thomas. This camp covered introductory kitchen safety, as well as some basic cooking skills. With the upcoming renovations, we were only able to provide this camp for one week this summer but we were still able to draw 8 campers.

We offered men’s mid- summer adult basketball but we were unable to gain enough interest, as we only had 3 teams to register.

Mark made a motion to approve this report.  Denis seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

The Maintenance Supervisor Report was given by Dustin.  He reported on the day-to-day task of the maintenance department which includes daily mowing, raking ball fields and the volleyball courts, watering baseball fields and also reel mowing soccer fields, the quad ball fields and the Jr. pro field three times a week. In May we started spraying all sports fields with chemicals to kill out the winter rye grass that had been sown. This set up to be able to spread fertilizer later in the month.

The bench at the columbarium in the cemetery has been installed and looks great. Several foundations for head and footstones have been dug and poured at the cemetery.  The guys kept up the normal maintenance of mending graves throughout the cemetery

Flowers have been planted at the splash pad, cemetery, city park and the dog park. Ten trees were planted to block the view of the dog park from local housing across the fence. Daily watering was required for the planting of trees and flowers.

The Splash Pad was prepped for opening in the month of May. Everything was cleaned and gone through prior to the opening date. A new motor was installed the following week. All the concrete around the splash pad was pressure washed. The goal was to go through the entire area in and around the splash pad and playground to clean and touch up. Daily maintenance and cleaning is performed in and around the entire area including the splash pad and playground.

Fertilizer was spread in May and June over all of the sport fields. This has kept us on our
turf management schedule. 

Three different projects have been performed over the past two months at the soccer complex.   Filling in next to the main walkway into the complex with millings was first.
The second was going through and checking every sprinkler head that is at the soccer complex. The third project is to fix/replace a total of 62 heads at the complex. Our goal is to perform preventive maintenance.

We dug up nine stumps along the greenway that were next to a home. After removal, it was seeded, straw put down and the area watered.

An entire week was spent working on field 1 and 4 at the quad trying to get the playing surface to loosen up. Since performing this a month ago, the playing surfaces have continued to open up but still not quite where it is wanted to be.

Jim made a motion to approve this report and Maureen seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

5. Action Items – Kevin went over the monthly report. We will have a new one at the next meeting to look over and see if any changes should be made.

6. Old Business
A. Code Change Approval/Vote to Adopt – Jerry would like to get the Code Change on the first reading at the July Mayor & Aldermen Board Meeting.
B. Optimizing Leisure Services Board – Kevin is working on how to best include the board with our park activities. Mark asked if he has any ideas on something they need to do as a board. Kevin replied that before our last meeting he sent information to Park Metrics and has not received anything back from them. When this is received, it should give us some ideas where this board can be helpful.
C. Park Land Committee – Jerry would like to have a couple from this board be on the Park Land Committee. This committee will be searching for land and get proposals that will be suitable and available for park land.  A date for this meeting has not been set at this time but the meeting time will most likely be around 5pm. Mark and Denis volunteered for the committee.

7. New Business
A. Vote to reappoint Fran Hutson as Chair – Mark made a motion to reappoint Fran Hutson as Chair for the Leisure Services Board and Denis seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.
  
8. Next Meeting – The September 5th meeting will be held at the Museum. Fran suggested that we might want to get nametags for the board members.

9. Adjournment – Jim made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mark seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.


____________________________________
Chairman










